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Hi Minister,

Here is today’s update from our daily call with Canada Post. The items of note from today’s call are:

General Operations:
• Today, CPC received a shipment of hand sanitizer and gloves. They did not receive all of what they had ordered,

but it is a good start for providing employees and facilities with more cleaning supplies and PPE.

St. John’s:

• Another employee at the plant has tested positive for COVID-19. CPC is still waiting to hear back on the test

results of the other CPC employees who may have been exposed.

• It remains unclear when the plant can re-open. CPC now expects that when the plant is re-opened that they

may only be able to operate with a skeleton crew.

• CPC spoke with the Newfoundland provincial government today to update them on the situation. The NL
government has requested that CPC look at hiring temporary workers to deliver federal OAS/CPP checks.

o The NL government has decided that it will distribute their own provincial socio-economic checks, and is

figuring out how best to do this.

• PSPC has confirmed that 1800 checks in the A0A and A0B postal codes (these are the postal codes for St. John’s

and Mount Pearl) will be delivered on Monday. It is believed that these checks fall within delivery zones of CPC

employees who are not based out of the closed plant.

o Aside from these 1800 checks, general delivery on Monday will be cancelled again for St. John’s and

Mount Pearl.

North Bay, ON

• 1 employee has has tested positive for COVID-19, and is now in self-isolation. 1 other employee with a possible
case is also self-isolating.

• A deep cleaning of the facility was conducted. CPC hopes to have the facility back up and running as of Monday.

Antigonish, NS:
• The postal facility that was closed yesterday due to 2 possible cases of COVID-19 is back up and running.

Operations have returned to normal. The two employees with possible cases will continue their self-isolation.

Thanks,
Neil
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